
MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 7TH JUNE 2004 AT 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE

PRESENT:Len Green, Brian Smith, Sonia McGaw, Richard Smith, Christiana Enyi, Barbara Nicolaou, Angela Robinson, Margaret Wood, Beryl James, Sheila Ball, Valerie McKenzie, Jone Forrester, Denise Amalemba,Velda Hagen-Brown, Fr. Miller(Chair), Flora Bryant (Secretary).

1. Prayers: The Parochial Church Council meeting began with prayers.
2. Apologies: Mary Allen and Beverly Wauchope.
Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the last meeting held on 13th May 2004 were agreed 
and signed as correct record.
Matters arising from minutes of the last meeting:
Item 9 – Princess Royal visit: Fr. Miller reported that he received correspondence from Princess Royal’s Lady in Waiting which indicated that the Princess Royal enjoyed visit/event. Card also received from Deputy Lieutenant commending the occasion. Bishop has recommended builder who could be used to erect plaque on wall – cost would be £375.00. It is hoped plaque can be erected before Area Clergy Conference on 15th June 2004 
Official photographs of event not yet received. It was noted that photographs were also taken by individuals. 
Item 10 - Patronal Festival – 29th May 2004 It was acknowledged that event went very well. Fr. Miller reported that he received positive feedback regarding singers provided by Jonathan, organist. No cost involved, provided as gift from Jonathan. PCC expressed appreciation of generous gift from Jonathan.
5.. Purchase of new photocopier: Fr. Miller advised that there has been no progress with this. Jone Forrester had recommended firm that could supply good reconditioned copier e.g. colour copier would cost £2,500. Existing copier firm to be asked to provide quote which will be matched against firm recommended. PCC agreed to match price in order to obtain best deal.
Summer Fete: Date: July 17th 2004 - Fr. Miller proposed that fete be on the same lines
as Garden Jubilee event. Activity to be include: teas, cakes, bouncy castle, games/races etc. Not to be a bric a brac event. Fr. Miller would welcome any other ideas for stall /events. Fr. Miller to display board/ sheets in church, with ideas for day in order to acquire volunteers for various stall/events. Church to be opened on day, with quiet corner organised. C.D. music to be played. Event/activity to be form of missionary and way of drawing-in/meeting people. It was proposed and agreed that everything would be priced at 20p, as way of breaking even, as event is not a profit-making one. PCC also agreed to banner being purchased for Fete.
Area Conference: Fr. Miller reminded PCC that S. Mary’s will be hosting on Tuesday 15th 
June – Fr. Miller added that he had received good response to request for volunteers - 9/10 volunteers to assist on the day. There will be mass at 9.30 a.m. followed by registration at 10.00. Programme for day drawn up. Bishops of London/ Edmonton attending. Actual numbers of priests attending not yet known. Areas to be used to include: main hall, upstairs hall, church, vicarage and vestry, with welcoming teams in both church and hall. Evening song to be held with conference concluding at 5.30 p.m. Buffet-type meal will be served on the day. Fr Miller to meet with those involved with catering for day at end of PCC meeting. It was noted that sherry glasses are needed. Agreed to purchase sherry glasses.
Fr. Miller asked for volunteers to organised hall on Monday 14th June at 7.30 p.m.
8. Appointment of Administrator: Fr. Miller reported that he is continuing to work through 
the legal aspect .. PCC agreed to this being proceeded with.
Marlborough Cottage: Fr. Miller reported that Possession Order/Notice to Quit was served
(by hand) by Winkworth and Sherwood, Solicitors, to tenant on 20th May 2004 This is due to expire on 18th June 2004. To date no information has been received by Biscoes. It was noted that judges are slow to take individuals home away, but that there are arguments to be used in order to achieve vacant possession It was acknowledged that whilst parish is hopefully coming to the end of the issue that it may well cost the parish money i.e. in costs. PCC reaffirm that the main focus is getting vacant possession and are happy with process so far. 
It was noted that Diocese is owed £7,500 for fees and VAT. Agreed to be invoiced quarterly.
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Mission Hall: Fr. Miller reported that positive discussion taking place with PRA re 
Funding for MH. Biscoes and PRA surveyors looking into value and how much money PRA could give – to be figure within middle range. 99 years lease to apply. Biscoes and PRA surveyor due to meet. 
It was noted that one surveyor would be used. It was agreed that Fr. Miller formally instruct Biscoes to act on Parish behalf re Mission Hall Project.
Noel Smith Charity Trustees: Fr. Miller explained that PCC is Trustees of this charity and 
As a result information needed to be submitted to Charity Commission, which includes DOB of each PCC member. Dob’s obtained.
Mission Action Plan: Fr. Miller prepared and circulated list of Mission Action Plan for
2004 which was discussed..See attached list. The issue of lay visitors, a proposal put forward and discussed sometime ago, was raised. Fr. Miller explained that he had not done any further work on this area since last discussion, but felt this needed to be looked into further and made more formalised. It was felt that in order to look at Mission Action Plan fully, it warranted organising a PCC Away Day. Agreed to re-agenda for next meeting in order to structure Away day.
Vicar’s Notices and Correspondence:
1) Chalice Bearers: It was proposed that Richard Smith and Frank Howard be put forward to Bishop as Chalice Bearers. Agreed
2) Servers: It was proposed that new black cassocks/cottas are purchased for servers as existing garments are not appropriate are also very worn. Cost would be in region of: small: £38.00-£40.00 adult £70.00. Fr. Miller and Brian Smith to investigate cost . It was felt that fundraising could be organised. . Action: Fr. Miller and Brian Smith.
Brass candlestick: Fr. Miller pointed out that extra candlesticks needed for servers. Fr.Miller
and Brian Smith to pursue.
It was suggested that fundraising events and display of penny box could be organised for both cassocks and brass candlesticks.
Old table and Chairs: It was noted that £100 donation has been received from 
Northumberland Park for table and chairs. 
Kemble Hall:
a) Parish plate, cutlery: Fr. Miller reported that he had been approached by hirer due to hold wedding in August regarding hiring plates and cutlery. It was noted that this could be incorporated into hire costs to include any breakages; that this would generate profit. In order to account for breakages individual who opens up hall would need to organise..Agreed to hiring of plates and cutlery when required. 
Business rates: Fr. Miller reported that Haringey business rate has set rateable value at £8,300 -
Diocese have advised that as charity 80% discount should apply.. Biscoes to be asked to look into.
Fr. Miller reported that Biscoes fees for Kemble Hall was based on 3% value of lease but the
Project took longer and as a result Biscoes are out of pocket,. now therefore need to pay extra fees. It was proposed and agreed that Biscoes be paid £1,000 as one-off payment towards cost of fees. 
Church roof: Fr. Miller explained that costing has been done, that based on calculation (see 
attached breakdown )parish can afford to undertake. Based on information , the following formal resolution was proposed and agreed.
“Having discussed the financial resources available and given further consideration of the proposal the PCC agreed unanimously to go forward with the works to:
Re-instate and renew the main roofs of the church
Repair and renew the stonework on the building
Repair and re-point the brickwork on the building
This resolution will be sent in support of the Faculty Application being made by the Vicar and Churchwardens on the PCC’s behalf in respect of these works”.
It was noted that opportunity should be taken to overall Bells also.
Any Other Business
Beryl James gave notification of her absence from PCC meetings.
Date of Next Meeting:THURSDAY 8TH JULY 2004 at 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE 
16. Closing Prayers: The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended with closing prayers

